
TOWN OF COUNTY LINE

Regular Meeting
September 13, 2021

I. Call to order

Mayor Arthur Self called to order the regular meeting of the Council
at 7:00 pm on September 13, 2021 in the Town Hall. The invocation
was given by Myrtle VanKleeck. The Pledge of Allegiance was
recited by all.

II. Roll call

The roll call was had. The following persons were present: Mayor
Arthur Self, councilor's Myrtle Van Kleeck, Eugene Kiley, Brenda
Lowe, John King and Steve Brewer.

III. Approval of Minutes and Financials

The Minutes from the August regular meeting were read. Brenda Lowe
made the motion to accept them as read. Seconded by Eugene Kiley.
Motion carried.

The Financials for August were given. John King made the motion to
accept them as given. Steve Brewer seconded. Motion carried.

IV. Reports of Officers

1. Steve Brewer shared a conversation he had with Commissioner
Washburn. The Commissioner says that it will be next Spring before he
can get started on Cobb-Brazeel and Smith Mill Roads. He apologizes for
the delay. He noted that weather and budgets have been the reasons.



V. Old Business
1. The Clerk reported that the safety issue at the intersection of Cobb-

Brazeel and Deans Ferry Road is no longer there. The grass has been
cut and the street sign replaced. Thanks to Blount County and Scott <•
Mordecai for their efforts!

2. We were told that APCO had not fixed the light on Cobb-Brazeel Rd.
The Clerk is to follow up on this and the light on Smith Mill Rd. •

3. The Clerk explained the reason for the Streetlight Bill difference from
month to month. The reason is the number of days billed each month.

4. Mayor Self discussed the appointments for the Nuisance Abatement
Board. Those nominated were Cecil Calvert, Curtis Calfee, Heath
Stockton, Scott Mordecai and Michael Robertson. Mr. Calfee and Mr.
Mordecai have agreed to this appointment. Mayor Self will be
contacting the others about serving on this Board.

5. The Office Paper Shredder has been replaced for less than $75.00. ^

ADJOURNMENT
A motion to adjourn was made by Myrtle VanKleeck and seconded by
John King. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Lucy K. Kiley, Clerk


